
I-405 IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 
ORANGE COUNTY TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY 
550 S. Main Street, Orange, CA 92868 

 
June 3, 2025 
 
Ms. Lili A. Hernandez, PE 
Principal Civil Engineer 
Public Works Engineering 
City of Huntington Beach 
19001 Huntington Street 
Huntington Beach, CA 92648 
 
Subject: I-405 Improvement Project 
   WOCWB Feeder No. 2 at Westminster Blvd. (OCTA Utility Conflict CN-1087) 
   Final Request for Notice of Completion 
 
Dear Ms. Hernandez: 

The Orange County Transportation Authority (OCTA) would like to thank the West Orange County Water Board (WOCWB) 
for its cooperation with OCTA to complete the relocation of WOCWB Feeder No. 2 at Westminster Blvd (CN-1087) as part 
of the I-405 Improvement Project (Project). As mentioned in previous communications from OCTA to WOCWB staff, the 
Project is now complete and OCTA is finishing the utility closeout phase of the Project.  

In accordance with the terms of Utility Agreement UK151087, WOCWB is required to submit a Notice of Completion form 
to OCTA upon completion of the work. Per OCTA’s records, work associated with CN-1087 was completed on or around 
October of 2019. The Notice of Completion is also required to close out the associated Caltrans Encroachment Permit No. 
12-17-N-MC-0655. OCTA has filled out the attached Notice of Completion on behalf of WOCWB, and kindly requests that 
WOCWB sign the form and return to OCTA within 30 days of receipt of this letter. If OCTA does not receive a response 
within the specified timeframe, it shall be deemed by OCTA for our Project records that WOCWB consents to the Notice 
of Completion as provided. 

If you have any questions, please contact Kendall Zirkel, Project Manager, at (949) 394-0817. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Dennis Mak 
I-405 Project Manager 
Orange County Transportation Authority 
 
cc. Joe Toolson (OCTA) 
      Kendall Zirkel (OCTA) 
      Lara Carbuccia (OCTA) 
       


